Written by Elizabeth Barrett Friday, 05 October 2012 19:24 -

CPNRD offers restoration funding

Gothenburg city administrator Bruce Clymer got one wish granted last Thursday with the possibility of another next year.

On behalf of the city, Clymer requested funding for the rehabilitation of Lake Helen from the Central Platte Natural Resources District.

At a meeting last week, directors decided to give \$50,000 toward the estimated \$1.5 million project in 2013 with a chance that another \$50,000 might be awarded during fiscal 2014.

"It is nice to see that the CPNRD has an interest in investing in community projects." Clymer said Monday. "The money will certainly help with the project and is much appreciated."

Although he didn't know specifically how the grant money would be used, Clymer said it will help off set some of the city's cost.

He noted that restrictions apply and it will most likely be used in certain areas such as placement of rip-rap along the shoreline.

When Clymer presented the request to the CPNRD's western projects committee last August, he said a subcommittee was fully in favor of the project.

At this point, he said there are no other commitments to restoration funding.

However the city is applying for the following amounts from other entities officials hope will help

Lake Helen project receives \$50,000

